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August 18, 2023 
 
Missouri Facility Licensees 
 
RE:  Variance from 19 CSR 100-1.120(1)(C)2 
 
Licensees, 
 
Pursuant to 19 CSR 100-1.020(1)(A), the Division of Cannabis Regulation is granting a variance from 19 CSR 100-
1.120(1)(C)2, modifying the provision of the aforementioned rule regarding the requirement for only the 
information outlined in paragraph 2, A through M to be displayed on the label. DCR will grant a variance as 
follows: 
 

• The licensee may display the marijuana product strain or flavor on the label. Specifically, the strain or 
flavor is required to be listed directly above the required warning in 19 CSR 100-1.120(1)(C)2.M if a 
licensee chooses to include this additional information. 

• The licensee may display the final marijuana product source package tag number directly under the tag 
number associated with the mandatory testing results for the final marijuana product required by 19 
CSR 100-1.120(1)(C)2.F if a licensee chooses to include this additional information. 

 
DCR has determined the good cause for granting this variance is that licensees may use the same generic 
packaging for different strains or flavors. Additionally, a licensee may utilize the source package information to 
assist with proper statewide track and trace system tracking requirements of final marijuana product. 
 
Please reach out to the Product Compliance Team at CannabisProductCompliance@health.mo.gov if you have 
any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Andrea Balkenbush, Deputy Director 
Division of Cannabis Regulation 
Department of Health & Senior Services 

mailto:CannabisProductCompliance@health.mo.gov

